A regular monthly meeting of the Gilmore Township Board was held on Wednesday, October 10<sup>th</sup>, 2018 at the Gilmore Township Hall.

MEMBERS PRESENT: Gibbs, Rogalski, McConnell, Marshall, Lasher

**MEMBERS ABSENT:** None

**RECOGNITION OF GUESTS:** Terry Meier was present and gave a presentation on him running for County Commission in the District. He is running as a write in candidate. Sara Spencer Noggle was present and gave a presentation on her running for Probate Judge.

**AGENDA:** The Supervisor circulated a copy of the agenda to each Board Member for their review. A motion was made by Gibbs and seconded by Marshall to approve the Agenda with the addition of the guest speakers.

All Yeas being heard the motion carries: Yeas-5, Nayes-0

**PREVIOUS MINUTES:** The Clerk circulated a copy of the September 12<sup>th</sup>,2018 meeting minutes to each Board Member for their review. The Supervisor asked for any corrections to the previous minutes. A motion was made by McConnell and seconded by Rogalski to approve the previous minutes as presented.

All Yeas being heard the motion carries: Yeas-5, Nayes-0

**TREASURER'S REPORT:** The Treasurer circulated a copy of the Treasurer's report to each Board Member and read it aloud. A motion was made by Gibbs and seconded by McConnell to approve the Treasurer's report in the amount of \$58,421.34 and check numbers 8252-8265.

All Yeas being heard the motion carries: Yeas-5, Nayes-0

**UNFINISHED BUSINESS:** Reappraisal. The Supervisor gave a report on the reappraisal. 300 parcels have been completed at this time. Sections 1-6 are complete along with 33-36. The reappraisal should be completed by Thanksgiving. **NEW BUSINESS:** None

OFFICER'S REPORTS: Marshall stated that using the drop box for tax collection worked well. Everyone received a receipt that used the drop box. Lasher attended the MTA training conference and spoke about some changes that are being proposed in legislation. Lasher received a call in regards to an inquiry on the Townships stance on medical marijuana. Gibbs stated that CMS had contracted him and that the cable connection is available to residents as the project is being completed. Absentee ballots have been going out to the residents and that there

will be a primary and general election in the year of 2019 due to the fact that Judge Chamberlain is retiring.

**PUBLIC COMMENT:** Don Mink asked about a noise ordinance and stated that barking dog complaints have been enforced by the county.

**ADJOURNMENT:** A motion was made by McConnell and seconded by Gibbs to adjourn the meeting at 7:26 p.m.

All Yeas being heard the meeting was adjourned.

Thomas G Gibbs, Clerk, unapproved minutes October, 10<sup>th</sup>, 2018.